
Dear Co-Laborers in Christ,

Psalm 92:1  It is a good thing to give thanks unto the Lord, and to sing praises unto thy 
name, O most High:

Greetings from the Island of Pohnpei!

MINISTRY:  God continues to bless the ministry here on Pohnpei. Since our last prayer     letter 
we have seen 7 people accept Christ as their personal Saviour, along with many rededications. 
We continue to conduct services in the village of Tomworolong as well as assist the National 
Pastor at Wone Baptist Church. The Lord allowed me the opportunity to preach in several of the 
other villages. I also had the privilege of preaching at the Calvary Christian Academy High 
School Graduation where there were 300 to 400 people in attendance. Many of those in 
attendance were lost without Christ. Please continue to pray about the land in Tomworolong. The 
land we are praying about is owned by the Nanpai (a man here with a very high title). We met 
with him last week and he seemed to be very positive, but there are other people in his family 
involved with making the decision. We are praying for Gods will to be done.

FAMILY:  As I write this prayer letter, my wife and daughter, along with myself are doing well. 
My wife did come done with Typhoid in May, but is doing much better now. It is hard to contact 
our supporting churches and individuals when things like this happen, but this is an example of 
why your daily prayers are so important for our family as well as the other missionary families 
that you support. We ask that you continue to pray for our 3 sons. Pray for Nathaniel and his wife 
Amanda as they continue with Bible College. Pray that God will give them direction in their 
lives as they seek His will after graduation. Pray for Andrew as he seeks the Lords will in His 
life.  He will begin Nursing School in the fall. Pray for Aaron as he continues to deal with all the 
complications associated with his disease. Pray that Aaron will allow the Lord to direct his life. 
At the time of this prayer letter Aaron’s wife has separated from him and is living in Alabama 
with our granddaughter Gabriella. Aaron is living in Lynchburg with Andrew at this time in order 
to be close to his doctors. I believe that Aaron’s disease was just too overwhelming for Lynne at 
this time in her life. Please pray that they will have a desire to reconcile their marriage. Aaron 
has been referred to a specialist at UVA (The University of Virginia Medical Center) where he 
has an appointment on July 8th. Please pray for Gods will concerning this appointment.

MISSIONS HIGHLIGHT:  While eating at a local restaurant we killed 7 roaches during our 
lunch. We finally asked to be moved to another table. My wife and daughter have not requested 
to go back to this restaurant since then.

We hope that each of you know how what your prayers and financial giving means to us.

Serving Christ in Micronesia,

The Milgrims (George, Patty and Priscilla) 


